
September 3, 2024 

Families, 

I am writing to update you on the new gym floor announced this summer for Bicentennial 
School. 

Due to an unexpected delay, the floor will not be complete before school begins this week. 

The construction is ongoing, and we expect the floor to be ready in the first week of November 
2024. During this time, students will not have gym access. Principal McGowan is working on a 
plan for physical education classes and activities needing the gym space. 

Please reach out to HRCE Operations Services at hrceoperations@hrce.ca if you have any 
questions. 

Thank you for your patience. I will provide an update as soon as I have new information. 

Wishing you and your family a successful start to the 2024-25 school year!  

Sincerely, 

Kavita Khanna P.Eng., MBA  
Director, Operations Services  
Halifax Regional Centre for Education 

https://www.hrce.ca/sites/default/files/2024-07/Bicentennial%20School%20Update%20July%2030%202024.pdf
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